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INTERIM MODERATOR’S LETTER

Dear Friends,

The Old Testament book of Habakkuk was written just before the Babylonian captivity (approximately 609BC). This was a period of great wickedness and corruption. The national leaders of the day were fleecing the people, and were lining their own pockets. The political system was so wicked and corrupt that the nation had lost heart. They were too tired to stand for righteousness and they were too weary to object to all the changes that were occurring in society. They were worn down.

As well as living with a corrupt political system, Habakkuk also lived in a time when the religious system was corrupt to its core. The religious leaders had brought Egyptian idolatry to Jerusalem.

In the midst of all this, we are introduced to the prophet Habakkuk, who's name means "Embracer". Yes, he was an Embracer of God. Like Ezekiel, he was one who wept and sighed for his nation. He sought to know God's heart for his people. His call for help becomes a deep and woeful wail of frustration. Habakkuk is broken hearted and eventually screams… "O Lord, HOW LONG?"… "Save us or judge us… Just do something!!!"

Have you ever felt like that? Have you ever been in that place where the silence of God becomes unbearable? Like Habakkuk, have you reached that place where you begin to question, "does God really care about what is happening today?"

Habakkuk couldn't see the bigger picture, but God assures the prophet that He does indeed care.

After God responds to Habakkuk's complaints of not caring and not listening, we find the prophet "embracing God" - "I will stand at my watch, and station myself on the ramparts."

Whatever you are going through, will you be an Embracer of God? When He seems silent to your cries, will you just trust Him? Will you continue to stand firm, and hold to that faith "once delivered unto the saints"?

O for a faith that will not shrink,
though pressed by many a foe,
that will not tremble on the brink
of poverty or woe,
That will not murmur nor complain
beneath the chastening rod,
but, in the hour of grief or pain,
can lean upon its God;
A faith that shines more bright and clear
when tempests rage without,
that when in danger knows no fear,
in darkness feels no doubt...
Your Friend and Interim-Moderator

Scott Cameron

LOCUM’S LETTER

Almost three years have passed since the departure of Roderick Grahame to Brechin; and you may well be experiencing the longest vacancy in the history of St Columba’s. However, this month may see the finalising of the link with the Fairlie congregation and a new momentum will be generated towards the appointment and call of a new minister to the linked charge.

For the sake of both congregations it will be good to be relieved of the uncertainty which has dominated our thinking in recent times. Much as I have enjoyed the experience of being your locum minister, a full-time appointment is what you need to carry you into a more hopeful future. As locum, I have been reluctant to do other than follow in the footsteps of those who have gone before in ministry, which has probably made life easier for me; but a new minister will most likely have different ideas and more up-to-date thinking about the respective congregations and their future.

We have not yet reached that point of transition; and a new session in the experience of St Columba’s beckons. Plans have been made to carry on the good work that has kept the congregation on an active footing throughout the vacancy and our leadership teams are to be commended for their diligence and insights.

The future may not follow our preconceived plans to the letter, but that can make life more exciting and rewarding; we have to leave space for the unexpected. Who would have dared anticipate a magnificent summer? Who would dare to imagine a revitalised Church?

If the amazing summer is a harbinger of what is to come, then there could well be exciting times ahead; much will depend on our attitude towards the future and the strength of leadership within our ranks and the committed involvement of the whole membership.

A personal concern is that by the end of this month, with the departure of Stephen Smith from Clark Memorial, Largs and neighbouring parishes will all be vacant. Stephen has been an excellent colleague and friend in ministry and we wish him well as he makes a new start in a very different environment. He has shown himself to be a very able preacher and pastor and those of us who associated with him outwith his congregation will miss his wise counsel and camaraderie. 

Now with three vacancies in Largs and the associated congregations, coupled with the scarcity of ministers, we may have to learn to be patient. In times past it was almost guaranteed that vacancies would be filled within a reasonable time frame; the present situation is markedly different.

According to someone in the business world, a problem can be an opportunity; presumably to look at the problem in different ways.

We, the Church, live in the kind of world where the hope and expectation is that if we allow the Spirit of God to work in and through us, un-thought-of answers will emerge. Who knows what God has in mind for us until it happens; and we are or should be astonished?

God bless you all,

Bill Armstrong

WORSHIP CALENDAR: September 2013

Sunday 1st September at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong - “Sacrament of Holy Communion”
Sunday 8th September 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong
4.00pm: Viking Festival Service in the Viking Village

Sunday 15th September at 11.00am: Rev Scott Cameron
3.00pm: Service at Hutton Park Nursing Home, Greenock Road
Sunday 22nd September at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

Sunday 29th September at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong - "Back to Church Sunday & Harvest Thanksgiving"
Sunday 6th October 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong
Sunday 13th October at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong
DATES TO NOTE:

Monday 9th September: Guild Opening Meeting with Welcome Lunch at 1.00pm

Sunday 6th October: Concert in the Church with the Paisley Philharmonic Orchestra at 7.30pm.  

Sunday 9th October: Kirk Session Meeting at 7.30pm

A PRAYER FOR A NEW SESSION

Faithful Father,

in the coming session, make us people of faith!

ready to tackle new thoughts with enthusiasm, not wary caution;

ready to wrestle with demanding challenges, not sit on the sidelines;

ready to widen our horizons, not limit our experiences;

Make us ready to follow Christ, wherever He leads.

AMEN.

BACK TO CHURCH SUNDAY

‘Back to Church Sunday’ is a well-establish feature in the National Calendar and in St Columba’s. This year the Back to Church Sunday Service is on 29th September. The point and purpose of this day is to offer an opportunity to members who may have lost the habit of attending worship, and who can’t seem to find their way back, to respond to an invitation to come. There may be someone living near you who could provide that opportunity by offering a welcoming hand. 

Those who do attend worship regularly are encouraged to consider inviting a near neighbour who is a member of the congregation but finds it difficult to get back; non-members will also be made very welcome. It’s as simple as that. 

This service will be coupled with our regular Harvest Thanksgiving, thereby offering a double incentive to come. 

We look forward to welcoming you back to St Columba’s on ‘Back to Church Sunday’. 

BLYTHSWOOD CARE

The collection van will be parked in the Clark Memorial Church grounds on Thursday 12th September, between 2.00pm and 2.30pm, to uplift suitable goods. The uplift of larger items of furniture and books can be arranged by telephoning the depot at Hillington on 0141 882 0585.

CHURCH REGISTER

BAPTISM

30th Jun   -   Darren William Bonner, 30 Frazer Street.

NEW MEMBERS
By Profession of Faith

25th Aug   -   Mr Peter H McEleny, 13 Auchenmaid Drive.

25th Aug   -   Miss Megan C Reid, 21 Auchenmaid Drive.

By Transfer Certificate
12th Jun   -   Mr & Mrs J McNeil, 163 Inverkip Road, Greenock.

28th Aug   -  Mrs E Kent, 38 Raillies Avenue.
We welcome them to the fellowship of St Columba’s Parish Church

DEATHS

   4th Jun -   Mrs M Copley, Alt-na-Craig, Lyle Road, Greenock.

   2nd Jul -   Mrs A McMillan, 40 Brisbane Street.

 17th Jul -   Mr T Kennedy, 5 Spalding Drive.

DUTY ELDERS

Elders on duty for the ensuing month are: -

  1st Sep - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr D Jenkins, Mr I Jenkins, Mr Laing, Ms Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

  8th Sep -  Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

15th Sep - Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

22nd Sep - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Miss Black,              Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

29th Sep - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr D Jenkins, Mr I Jenkins, Mr Laing, Ms Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

  6th Oct -  Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

13th Oct -  Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

MONDAY’S ALTERNATIVE CLUB

We started back after the summer break on 26th August with a catch up over a cup of tea. Our next meetings are on 9th and 23rd September in the Session Room at 8.00pm. We are a small and friendly group who are happy to welcome any "young women" in Largs who would like to come along and join us for a mixture of social activities and speakers. For more information give me a call.
Alison Tunnicliff

01475 673567

YOUNG CHURCH

We started back on 25th August with a fun session of games and craft and our traditional Tea Party after the service. Thank you to everyone who came up and joined us, it was lovely to see you all. We have 20 young people registering for this session and hopefully a few more may appear over the coming weeks. 

May I take this opportunity to thank all the additional volunteers who have agreed to help out in the holidays. Particularly those who helped out over the summer and allowed all the regular leaders to have a full 8 weeks off.  It was great!

I am still awaiting our half way total for the pennies collected for water aid, but keep on filling/handing in your jars of coppers, your support is much appreciated.

The Saints will be heading to Stroove house for their weekend away with the youngsters from Fairlie Church on 4th to 6th October so we are looking forward to that. We will let you all know more about it on our return!

Alison Tunnicliff
K. I. T. CLUB.

The K. I. T. Club got off to a good start after Easter on Monday 8th April between 1.30pm and 3.30pm as usual. We have met every second Monday with a couple of extra Mondays as well. The last meeting this year will take place on Monday 2nd September, a little earlier than usual due to the Guild starting earlier this year.

We are in the process of trying to arrange a meal for Tuesday 17th December (not a Monday) and will let you know the details at our final meeting.

A big "THANK YOU" to all those who support us every fortnight. It's good to see you all meeting your friends and having a good blether. Hope to see you all for our final meeting of the session on 2nd SEPTEMBER.

Eileen Rankin.

A PRAYER FOR THE HARVEST
“Give us this day our daily bread”

so Jesus taught us all to pray;
Too often prayer is left unsaid, for we have bread to eat today;
On just and unjust falls the rain,
on good and evil shines the sun,
that we may give for golden grain our thanks when day is done;
And some have said a prayer today
who must go hungry still to bed,
sharing with them, dare we to pray:
Give us this day our daily bread.
AMEN.
(From Christian Aid)
GUILD
In the previous Guild session we enjoyed a varied and delightful series of programmes. The session culminated  with a bus outing in May, which  included Aberfoyle and environs.   This was thoroughly appreciated by all of the ladies.  True to form purses were lighter and arms heavier on the return journey.  

The Guild resumes on Monday 9th September  with an excellent programme featuring Rev Jim Teasdale presenting the theme 'A fellowship to Build'.   We look forward to meeting up with our faithful and loyal members together with any visiting friends.   See you there!

Margaret Barclay

SUMMER FAYRE 2013
As many of you will know, our Summer Fayre, Viking 2013, was a rip-roaring success which can be attributed to the fantastic summer weather which pulled in the crowds. The Viking theme was incorporated in the Opening Ceremony which took place outside the Stewart Memorial Hall with the stall holders, many of whom were dressed in Viking style costumes, lining the steps. Gillian welcomed the crowd who had gathered below and outlined the day’s events.  Rev Bill Armstrong spoke of his hopes for another successful Summer Fayre and thanked all those who had been involved in the organisation of the day and also the people who were had come along to support the Fayre. Throughout the day over five hundred and fifty people browsed the medley of varied and interesting stalls in the hall, while many more visited the tea room or sat outside enjoying the various events and the musical interludes provided by Chanty Dyke and Little and Large Entertainment.  King of the Barbecue, John, could barely keep up with the demand for his delicious beef burgers!!  At 2 o’clock crowds of children gathered on the grass to participate in Viking Games and races.  The well known Largs resident, Bingo the Dog, delighted onlookers when he danced with his girlfriend, Big Bird!!  We were also delighted to welcome Kenneth J Gibson MSP who along in the afternoon. The day ended all too soon with the announcing of the winners of the prize draws and competitions.

The Summer Fayre Committee would like to extend sincere thanks to everyone who was involved in the Summer Fayre in any way. This includes all the people who manned the stalls and the tea room, the people who donated goods and of course everyone who came along on the day to support us. The total amount raised was £4,550 which was an amazing amount due only to the commitment of the people mentioned. Sincere thanks once again.

The Summer Fayre Committee:
John and Liz Lewis 

Gillian McEleny

Elaine Black

Roy Patterson 

PEREGRINES
On Wednesday 10th July we set off south to Rozelle Estate in Ayr in glorious sunshine.  

After sitting outside to partake of excellent scones and coffee from the tearoom, we began our walk round the perimeter of the park. The walk was mostly along a bridle path through the woods which kept us out of the glare of the sun.  It was an easy walk on flat paths and even those with knee problems managed to keep up the leisurely pace.

We made our way back to the car park and had our picnic sitting on the grass. After lunch, we went into Rozelle House to have a look at the artefacts and paintings in the museum.   The Gallery is also showing 54 paintings by Alexander Goudie depicting Robert Burns’ poem, Tam O’ Shanter, which we all found most interesting.

Continuing the Burns theme, some of us drove on to Alloway to wander round the wonderful new Burns museum, which is well worth a visit.

After stopping off at a couple of retail outlets on the return journey, we made our way back to Largs.

Christine Gallettie

WINTER WONDERLAND

As our lovely summer draws to an end, our thoughts are turning towards Winter, which many of us associate with bad weather and long dark nights!!  However at St Columba’s we are going to banish the winter blues by putting our energy into organising a ‘Winter Wonderland’. This will take the form of a Fayre and will replace the traditional Guild Christmas Fayre. It will be a whole Church event, fully supported by the Guild. The date is Saturday 16th November, the time 10.00am - 4.00pm. There will be a variety of stalls in the upstairs hall, along with goods for sale downstairs. The tearoom will run throughout the day in the Session Room and soup will be served between 12.00noon and 2.00pm.

The ‘Winter Wonderland’ theme will permeate the day in the form of music and in the decoration of the hall and the tea room. Although not a Christmas Fayre, there will be lots of opportunities to prepare for Christmas by purchasing Christmas decorations, Christmas goods and presents. The Guild are organising the stalls and would very much appreciate donations of goods. Along with the Christmas stalls there will be bottles, baking, gifts and crafts. Perhaps you could begin to collect some of these items or get out the knitting needles, crochet hooks or cross stitch!!  Full details regarding the collection of goods will be given in the October edition of Landmark.  In the meantime please highlight the date on your calendar and start collecting!!
Gillian McEleny
A NEW COMMUNION HYMN
Break forth the Bread of Life, O Lord

That I may taste and see;

That precious seed, the Word of God, 

Brings light and life to me.

O send Your Spirit from above,

In all His power and might,

To touch my eyes, and cleanse my heart,

And in Your Word delight.

Now let me see that crown of thorns,

That pierced my Saviour's head;

O let me see His nail pierced hands,

That blessed the broken bread.

In Christ I see the bread of heaven,

The eternal Word of God.

And on that throne of grace, I see,

My Daily Bread of Love.

By Rev Scott Cameron
Can be sung to the tune "Belmont".

LANDMARK

Please note that the October edition of Landmark will be available for uplift on Sunday 13th October.  Articles for inclusion in the October edition must be submitted to the Church Office by Wednesday 2nd October 2013 at the latest. 

Brian Jackson

Church Manager
